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Annual General Meeting
Minutes

5th September 2016 – 8PM – East Barnet Royal British Legion
Opening remarks by Chairman – Les Berry

· Apologies for absence – Brian Leighton, Warwick Bell, Justin Edwards and Julian Slawson

· Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting held on 7th September 2015 had been circulated.

Taken as read – proposed by John Drews and seconded by Mick Brennan – Agreed.

Chairman’s Report 2015/6 – Les Berry

The Chairman read his report:-

The 2015/6 Season was the Crib Leagues 32nd and I can confirm we shall continue in 2016/7 despite the upheaval of Brexit. 
The season commenced in late September with an unchanged set of teams. 
In the premier division, the Players relinquished their perennial champions crown to the upstarts from the Railway Bell. The Bell won 10 games of their 14 and were worthy winners by 9 points from the players. At the bottom, the BCC had a disastrous season and were all but relegated by Christmas. Despite being in third place at Christmas, SCCC also succumbed and were relegated. In their final game against the Chequers they needed to lose 5-4 or do better but contrived to lose 7-2 and were consigned to the seventh circle of hell, or the second division as it is more commonly known. The Chequers survived and will again do battle in Division one next year.
The battle of the season, however, took place in Division Two where three teams finished with 8 wins out of 14. Proving the importance of not just winning, but getting a good score, the Woodhouse with 86 points and the EBRBL with 85 points overcame the Black Horse who finished on 81 points. These two teams, the latest to join the league, will enjoy the high life in Division one for the first time.
In the shields the Chequers and Plough won their respective shields with the Chequers adding the Richard Hempstead shield to their reasons to celebrate as well as their close survival in division one.
EBRBL added the Elleston trophy to gaining promotion, beating the hapless BCC 8-1 in the final.
SCCC had the opportunity of a consolation prize with the Mike Russle Cup. However, their opponents the Black Horse were worthy winners beating them 5-4 in a close final.
In the singles, it was an all New Barnet final with Peter Brewster of the Kitch overcoming mick smith of the Railway bell and earning the Mike Pratt Cup. The Jim Grocott Cup for the pairs will live with Rob Burton and Patrice Mulligan of the Mitre, who beat the Players pairing of Chris Cameron and Alan Rice-Smith.
Well done to all winners, runners up and those who competed in the various competitions. And to the Barnet Con Club! One of the great things about the league is the social side…..meeting up with old friends from the various clubs. Sadly, one who will be missed is Dave Bradfield from the Sebright who passed away last season.
As is usual at this time in the evening I would like to thank the committee. Sadly, Peter Morrison has spent much of the year in hospital and we all wish him a speedy recovery. In addition Justin Edwards, for personal reasons will be leaving these shores and making his home in the land of the free. I hope he enjoys the presidency of Donald Trump. Seriously, Justin will be missed by his mates from the Mitre and on the committee. I would like to place on record my thanks for all his help and support and we all wish him well for the future.
Finally, the league starts in just three weeks. Fixtures are sorted and available on the website. It only remains for me to offer you good luck in all your endeavours. Remember you could always stay home Monday night, hoover the cat, paint the spare bedroom ceiling, cook faggots and chips, grout the bathroom splashbacks, or watch “Are you being served” repeats on UK Gold.
Les Berry
Treasurers Report – Roger Morgan

· Copies of the accounts had been previously circulated.

· The Treasurer reported an ‘end of season’ carry over in the region of £726.64

· Adoption of accounts as presented – Proposed by Roger Morgan and seconded by Mick Brennan – Agreed.

2015-2016 accounts detailed below: -

	League Year
	2015-16
	2015-16
	2016-17

	
	Actual
	Forecast
	Actual

	B/F from previous year
	£548.02
	£548.02
	£726.64

	
	
	
	

	Income
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Railway Bell
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Barnet Con Club
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Black Horse
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	BSCA
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Builders
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Chequers
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	East Barnet RBL
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Sebright
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Jokers
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Kitchener
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Mitre
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Players
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Nomads/Plough
	£45.00
	£46.00
	£39.00

	Potters Bar Cricket Club
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Southgate Compton Cricket Club
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	Woodhouse
	£45.00
	£45.00
	£40.00

	
	
	
	

	Total Annual Subscriptions
	£720.00
	£721.00
	£639.00

	Other (Incl. Web Advert Income)
	£20.00
	£33.52
	£20.00

	
	
	
	

	Sub Total
	£740.00
	£754.52
	£659.00

	
	
	
	

	Total Income
	£1,288.02
	£1302.54
	£1385.64

	
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	

	Annual Trophies                        
	£490.00
	£482.50
	£510.00

	Engraving-Update Old Trophies
	£60.00
	£68.40
	£72.00

	AGM Food
	£20.00
	£0.00
	£0.00

	Web Site Service Provider Charge
	£25.00
	£25.00
	£25.00

	Other (Post & General Admin.)
	£0.00
	£0.00
	£0.00

	
	
	
	

	Total Expenditure
	£595.00
	£575.90
	£607.00

	
	
	
	

	Balance of Income over 
	
	
	

	Expenditure C/F t o next year
	£693.02
	£726.64
	£778.64


Appointment of Committee for season 2016-2017

The Chairman advised that Justin has stepped down as secretary and in view of his continuuing condition, Peter Morrison would not be available for committee duty. All the other current officers and committee members had expressed their intention to continue for the season 2016-2017. Les invited volunteers from the floor to take over the role of secretary and ordinary member. There were no volunteers at that and the committee will undertake a search for replacements.

League Subscriptions 2016-2017

· The Treasurer advised that subscriptions would be reduced next year.

· £40 per team if paid before the end of November 2016

· £50 per team if paid after the end of November 2016

· Proposed by Roger Morgan and seconded by Mick Wortley. Proposal carried.

Mike Russle Cup 

The draw was made for the first round to be played on 14th November 2016

The matches were drawn as follows:-

	Home
	Away

	Potters Bar Cricket Club
	Railway Bell

	Jokers
	BSCA

	Black Horse
	Players

	Nomads
	Kitchener

	Builders
	St Stephens

	East Barnet Royal British Legion
	Chequers

	Woodhouse
	Mitre

	Southgate Compton Cricket Club
	Sebright


AOB

Les Berry thanked Peter Creed for stepping in and taking the minutes for the AGM

There was no further business

Further Notes

At the conclusion of the AGM, the presentations of the trophies for the season 2015-2016 were made.
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